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Human Rights and Environmental Policies     

Sustainability: for the love of sugar          December 2021 

 

Background 

Sustainability is a topical subject world over. A sustainable world powered by sustainable 

technologies and industries is the goal to which focus has shifted. The Eswatini sugar industry 

has embraced sustainability as a priority and continues to be a key strategic objective. In order 

to create value for sugar and its by-products, it is very important to strive to meet all 

sustainability requirements for continuous improvement and alignment with best management 

practices. The adoption of the Human Rights and Environmental Policies is one way in which 

the Eswatini sugar industry is working towards being a sustainable industry. 

 

Human Rights Policy 

This policy was developed and approved through industry structures as a model for human 

rights policies within the industry. The policy covers the stance on elements such as child 

labour; forced labour and human trafficking; freedom of association and collective bargaining; 

and, safe and healthy workplace. These are important elements for compliance to national and 

international regulations as well as meeting customer requirements.  

 

The Environmental Policy 

This policy is a revision of the previously adopted industry environmental policy, and updates 

it with elements that consider current legislation and emerging customer requirements. Updates 

to the policy include active management of the environment by promoting a culture where 

employees and service providers can identify, mitigate and report potential environmental 

hazards and risks. 

 

Industry adoption and adaptation 

In December 2020, Council approved the two policies for adoption by all industry members. 

The two policies are a minimum standard for human rights and environmental matters, and 

therefore, industry players are encouraged to adapt these policies to their respective 

environments as required, using them as a framework for developing their own policies. 

[Uncontrolled copies are annexed herein]. Due to the prevailing COVID-19 pandemic, the 

planned workshops on these policies throughout the industry have been very limited. It is for 

this reason that all industry members are requested to go through the two policies and adopt 

them as part of the industry drive for compliance on human rights and environmental issues. 

Once signed, they are to be displayed in offices and a copy be shared with ESA for industry 

record purposes. Follow up on progress on the adoption will be done quarterly. 

 

For more information on these policies, stakeholders are referred to the Sustainability 

Programme Coordinator at Technical Services, Simunye. 

 

Prepared by: Nkosinathi Sihlongonyane (Sustainability Programme Coordinator) 
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